
 

 
 

TIMELY WARNING NOTIFICATION BULLETIN #2014-001 
Possible Threat to the Campus Community 

“Your Right to Know” 
DATE: JUNE 23, 2014 

 
In compliance with the “Timely Notice” provisions of the federal Jeanne Clery 
Disclosure of Campus Security Policy and Campus Crime Statistics Act of 1998 the 
Central Texas College Police Department are giving notice of a disturbing act of potential 
violence reported to possibly occur at Central Texas College, Central Campus. 
 
 
DETERMINATION: THREAT MADE BY FORMER STUDENT TO DO BODILY 
HARM TO A CURRENT CTC INSTRUCTOR.  
 
PROBABILITY OF INCIDENT REOCCURRING - MODERATE 
 
 
REPORTED OFFENSE: TERRORISTIC THREAT – INVESTIGATION PENDING 
 
 
SUSPECT: WHITE MALE, EARLY 20’S, SHORT BROWN HAIR, BEARD 
 
 
INVESTIGATIVE AUTHORITY: CTCPD, BELL COUNTY ATTORNEY OFFICE 
 
 
SERVICE: CRIMINAL INVESTIGATION PENDING 
 
STUDENT ISSUED CAMPUS TRESPASS WARNING ON JUNE 20, 2014 AND 
WILL BE ARRESTED ON-SITE UPON HIS RETURN. 
 
 
It can be assumed that conditions continue to exist that may pose a threat to members and guests of the 
campus community. It is the duty of the institution and the Campus Police to warn of possible “dangerous 
conditions” on or near its campus, and at affiliate organizations off campus; an “affirmative duty” exists to 
warn persons associated with this college of possible peril at the hands of some third party or parties.   
 
Please make this warning available to your colleagues and post it on appropriate bulletin boards in your 
area.  If you have any information that might be helpful in this investigation, contact the CTC Police 
Department (254) 526-1427, or extension 1427 from any on-campus office phone; in person at the Campus 
Police Department, building #137, directly behind the Student Services building #119. You can also view 
this and all official campus timely warnings on our web link @ www.ctcd.edu 


